
Stark County Board Meeting Minutes

April 13th, 2022
The Stark County Board met in the Courthouse for the April 13th Board Meeting at 6:30 pm. Chairman Curry called the meeting to order. Roll call shows Howes, Loane, Nowlan, McMillen, and Curry present. Absent were Bush and Stone. Chairman Curry established that a quorum was present, and Mr. Nowlan led the Pledge of Allegiance.
Motion made by Mr. Nowlan with a second by Mr. Loane to approve the agenda with all present voting aye, motion carried.

No public comment.
Motion made by Mr. Nowlan to approve the minutes from the March 8th, 2022, meeting and seconded by Mr. Howes with five voting aye and one abstaining, motion carried.

Committee Reports

1) Police-Mr. Loane met with the Sheriff and commended him on all the many duties of his job.
2) Legislative/Economic Development-Mr. Howes attended a UCCI meeting with the State of Illinois budget the main topic of discussion.
3) Health Board-None
4) Judicial-None
5) Building/Grounds-Chairman informed the board of a letter of support he signed for an economic recovery grant that NCICG is working on. He will also be attending a meeting for the electric aggregate bidding process next week. 
6) Road/Bridge-Mr. Nowlan reported that someone has been hired to do the leveling for the new Dollar General. 
7) Building Compliance Sub-Committee-Mr. Howes would like to schedule a meeting for the building compliance committee to discuss some potential properties for County offices. This meeting will be tentatively held on May 20th.
8) Finance-The monthly bills were presented for approval. After discussion, a motion was made by Mr. Howes with a second from Mr. Loane to approve the payment of the bills with all present voting aye, motion carried.

9) ARPA Requests-Treasurer Leezer and County Clerk Hollis addressed the board requesting funds to hire Cybernautic, LLC to renovate the County website. The new website will have the ability to inform the public of any potential public safety issues. Mr. Nowlan made a motion to approve the request of $12,450 with a second from Mr. McMillen with all present voting aye, motion carried. County Engineer Giffin addressed the board requesting funds for the implementation of CloudPoint. This program will inventory signs in the County, any road closures, and create maps to assist the EMA and Sheriff’s Office along with other features. Mr. Howes made a motion to approve the request of $26,325 with a second from Mr. McMillen with all present voting aye, motion carried.
Highway Report
County Engineer Giffin presented his report to the board. Soil samples for the new Dollar General building were retrieved and Brice Teubel was hired to do the leveling. The bidding for seal coat and aggregate will be later this month. No update on the Valley Bridge project.
Finance Report

No issues were reported. 
Sheriff's Report

Sheriff Sloan gave an update on the garbage contract that was asked about at a previous meeting. The current contract expires later this year, and they are exploring other options. He also reported he has attended several E911 technology committee meetings in Peoria County. He is working on a grant with Western Illinois University to put all residences and windmills on our GIS software. The transmission went out on the 2015 Tahoe, but it is still under the warranty. 
Consent Agenda

There were six appointments on the consent agenda:

Fire Protection District Appointments:

a. Jason Cresto-Bradford Fire District

b. Joe Winans-Lafayette Fire District

c. Gary Steward-Toulon Fire District

d. Ross Elsasser-Wyoming Fire District

Health Board Appointments:

a. Cheryl Daum

b. Stacy Unhold

Mr. Howes made a motion to approve the appointments with a second from Mr. Loane with all present voting aye, motion carried.
New Business
1) A revised County Raffle Ordinance was presented. After discussion, Mr. Nowlan made a motion to approve the revised ordinance with a second from Mr. Loane with four ayes and one abstaining, motion carried. 
Old Business
2) The Castleton Water Association not-for-profit has been established and they have picked up the $5000 check the County gave them out of the ARPA funds. They had to sign an affidavit stating the funds would be used exclusively for engineering purposes. 
Before adjournment, Chairman Curry informed the board he was approached about the County allowing ATVs to use county roads to travel between town. Chairman Curry contacted our insurance carrier about any potential issues that might arise if this were approved.

At 7:50 pm Mr. McMillen made a motion to adjourn the meeting with a second from Mr. Howes with all present voting aye, meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Heather L. Hollis

County Clerk 
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